 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1On March 16, 2005 School Board Member Sandra Richmond asked the following questions regarding items on the March 16, 2005 Board Meeting Agenda:

B1 Budget Amendments - January 2005

Question:
So it is 25 million to cover the fees and costs?  Who gets what?

Response:
The estimate of $25 million is a theoretical calculation, basically the worst possible case scenario.  We calculated the highest imaginable interest rates in the worst possible market conditions to ensure that the Commercial Paper would not exceed the Letter of Credit.  In that case, the monies would go to the investors as interest payments.  This is an inherent risk of variable rate debt.  

Staff is constantly monitoring the market conditions, as is our Financial and Investment Advisors.  The market information is reported to the Finance Committee at their quarterly meetings.  Should the market begin to trend in that direction, the District would have ample time to replace the Commercial Paper program with a fixed rate alternative, eliminating that risk.  We do not anticipate this happening, but the financing documents must address all possibilities.

